

State of New Jersey

CHRIS CHRISTIE
Governor

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

BOB MARTIN Commissioner

KIM GUADAGNO Lt. Governor Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste MAIL CODE 401-02C, P.O. BOX 420 TRENTON, NJ 08625-0420 TEL: 609-984-4250 FAX: 609-777-1951 www.state.nj.us/dep/dshw

Stuart A. Newman, Solid Waste Coordinator Monmouth County Reclamation Division Department of Public Works & Engineering Administration Building 6000 Asbury Avenue Tinton Falls, NJ 07753

AUG 1 1 2015

Dear Mr. Newman:

The Department of Environmental Protection's Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of a request for administrative action to the Monmouth County Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) dated July 31, 2015. The administrative action request proposes to amend the County Plan by allowing Mazza & Sons, Inc. to make application for a permit modification to their Class A and Class B Materials Facility. The proposed change in permit would allow Mazza & Sons, Inc. to increase the facility tonnage of Class A materials at their Recycling Center located at 3230 Shafto Road, in the Borough of Tinton Falls, Monmouth County, Block 145, Lot 26.01, from ten (10) tons per day to one hundred and ten (110) tons per day. The request is for a 100 ton increase to be added in addition to the already approved tonnage limits as detailed in the facility's Class B and Solid Waste permits.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)5, on-site operational changes at an existing facility, including Class A tonnage increase and on-site traffic plans may be considered for approval through administrative action process. Therefore, this request is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

Please be advised that this administrative action approval shall not be construed as an expression of the Department's intent to issue a permit modification to the subject facility for the above noted operational changes.

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact Joanne McClendon of my staff at (609) 292-2125 or email at Joanne.mcclendon@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

Edward A. Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3

Bureau of Planning and Licensing